
Enforcement Advisory Council 
Solid Waste Management Through Partnership 

October 20, 2021 

Mark de Bie, Deputy Director 
Waste Management, Compliance, and Mitigation Division 
Department of Resources, Recycling and Recovery 
P.O. Box 4025 
Sacramento, CA 95812-4025 

Subject: Enforcement Advisory Council Resolution 2021-04 - Revision to Council Meeting 
Procedures 

Dear Mr. de Bie: 

On August 25, 2021, the Enforcement Advisory Council (EAC) voted to approve a revision to the council's 
meeting procedures. Specifically, the EAC requested an update in the language regarding meeting 
frequency and venue. 

Currently, the council's structure and procedures state meetings will occur six times per year. Since 2009, 
the EAC has met an average of four times per year. The update to the EAC's procedures will more 
accurately reflect the council's meeting frequency over the last decade while continuing to allow it to 
convene as often as necessary, ensuring continued communication between LEA and CalRecycle staff 
between regional LEA roundtables. 

Throughout 2020, the EAC has met entirely in a virtual format to accommodate travel restrictions due to 
COVID-19 impacts. Virtual meetings have been successful and have reduced travel time and expenditures 
on the part of EAC representatives. Going forward and as travel restrictions continue to be lifted, a 
combination of traditional and virtual meetings will be utilized. 

Therefore, the EAC respectfully requests that CalRecycle recognize the change in meeting procedures 
associated with the Enforcement Advisory Council. 

If you have any questions, feel free to contact me at (858) 692-0895 or mike.condon@sdcounty.ca.gov. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
Enforcement Advisory Council 

mailto:mike.condon@sdcounty.ca.gov


October 20, 2021 Mr. de Bie 

cc: 

EAC Members 
Martin Perez, CalRecycle 
Paulina Lawrence, CalRecycle 
Lars Seifert, CCDEH- Solid Waste and Resource Recovery Committee 
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